
9th September 2022

The Keys Newsletter

We woke up today in a world that has lost a great servant to our 
country, our church and the wider world. We are thankful for her 
years of unwavering and devoted service.  As a school community, 
we send our prayers and condolences to her family and pray that 
Her Majesty will rest in peace and rise in glory.

Her Majesty 
Queen Elizabeth II

1926 - 2022



Dear Parent,

On behalf of all the staff, welcome back to what we hope will be another 
successful year. It was lovely to see everyone walk through the school 
gates on Monday morning with a smile on their face, looking forward to 
seeing their friends and ready for school. I met a couple of pupils last week 
and I asked if they were hoping for a few extra weeks holiday, both replied 
no, and they couldn’t wait to get back.  As a head teacher that is all you 
want to hear.

May I take this opportunity to welcome all of our new pupils and families to 
St Peter’s. The children have made a fantastic first impression and they 
have settled in very well. They have started to mix with year 6 who are very 
excited at forming new friendships with their new buddies. Our new pupils 
are lucky enough to have a brand new reception classroom this year and it 
has proved very popular. 

There will be a ‘Meet the teacher’ session taking place on Thursday 15th

September 2022 .  You are invited to come into school and let your child 
show you around their new classroom, see where they hang up their coats 
and show you where they sit. Your child’s teacher will also be there for you 
to say hello to. If you would like to have a look at the new building work in 
Key Stage 1, then you are more than welcome. Doors will open from the 
playground at 3.35pm for this session. 

We have a number of new staff starting this year. We welcome Mrs Pawley 
in the office, Mrs Lever in Reception class and Mrs Hill in Year 2. 

Have a lovely weekend

Mr Robinson

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER



KEY STAGE 1



MEET THE TEACHER

From Monday 12th September 2022 there will be a lending library on 
the playground.  There will be a KS1 and KS2 section.  Books are free to 
parents on a take a book/leave a book system.

LENDING LIBARY

ACTIVITY CLUBS

After school sports clubs will only be starting from 
Monday 19th September 2022 and not Monday 12th

September 2022 as previously advertised.



ACHIEVEMENTS

In the news letter last year it was announced one of our students, Harry was 
going to the Champions of Champions World Championship. Harry travelled to 
Loch Erne in Northern Ireland to represent England in the tournament, the 
competition was full of brilliant golfers from all over the world and after 3 rounds 
across 3 days on one of the best courses in the UK, Harry managed to finish a 
brilliant 8th place.

Harry has just finished his Order of Merit on the European tour for the 2022 
season and are pleased to announce he's qualified for the same World 
Championships in 2023, so he'll be back to try and better his superb 8th place 
finish.

Well done Harry and Good luck Next year!



St Peter’s C.E. Primary School
Birley Street
Newton-le-Willows
WA12 9UR
01744 678630 
stpeter@sthelens.org.uk
https://twitter.com/NLWStPeters
www.st-peters.st-helens.sch.uk

Dinner Money
If your child wishes to change their lunch preference 
please advise the office via email giving a week’s 
notice.  Payment is taken through the School Money 
Online Payment System.

Uniform
Uniform can be ordered direct from Touchline UK 
Liverpool Rd, Warrington,  WA5 1AE, 01925 413777                            
sales@touchline-embroidery.com
We also have a small number of items on the School 
Money site  under SHOP which you can pay for then 
contact school to arrange for them to be sent home 
with your child.

Absence
When reporting on the absence line, can we 
politely request that you leave a brief description 
of your child’s illness rather than just saying they 
are unwell.  If your child has vomiting or diarrhoea 
please note that they should not return to school for 
a period of  48 hours after the last incident.  This is a 
local authority policy
Applications for Holiday Leave must be submitted to 
school at least 4 weeks in advance. Forms can be 
found on the school website or requested from the 
school office.  In accordance with Government and 
Local Authority policy, holidays taken during term 
time will only be authorised in exceptional 
circumstances.

Changes
It is very important that if you change contact 
numbers, emails or addresses that you advise us as 
soon as possible.  Any changes must be sent into 
school via email.

Thank you

DATES FOR YOUR 
DIARY

Wednesday 14th September 2022
STEM Club Year 3 and 4 
3.30 – 4.30pm

Thursday 15th September 2022
Meet the teacher session

Thursday 15th September 2022 
Kidslingo Years 1 - 3

Please note some of these dates 
may be subject to change.
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ADDITIONAL INFORMATION


